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Dear Parents, Guardians, {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ /ƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎΧ  

 
At this time it is easy to fixate on the exams that are happening and the exceptional way that the Year 11s 
(and also Year 7s and 9s who are doing internal end of year exams) are conducting themselves; the results 
that have come in from our vocational courses are excellent and there have been smiles and thumbs up 
after the recent English and Maths exams. We are immensely proud of the attitude and effort of all 
(students and staff) involved. 
 
However, there is so much more to life at Costello: 

- Our Duke of Edinburgh students have been completing their expeditions. The Duke of Edinburgh 
team at Costello has received two accolades recently: a 92% completion rate, compared to a 
County average in the 60s, and the following write-up of their inspected expedition: 

 
Ψ¢ƘŜ 5ƻŦ9 ŀŘǾƛǎƻǊ ŦƻǊ .ŀǎƛƴƎǎǘƻƪŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ 
very impressed with what she saw. Your staff and young people were a credit to the school. The visit was 
well organised and managed, it was thoroughly planned and the teams were trained well. Your young 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǿŜƭƭ ōŜƘŀǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǿŀǊŘΦΩ 
 

- Our training programme for Newly Qualified Teachers has recently been assessed by County and 
graded as exceptional. This is really important as a key tenant of improving Costello further is the 
development of our teachers, and this grading shows that we are doing everything right for our 
new teachers. Since January we have also improved the programmes for experienced teachers, 
ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ƛƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ .ƻƘǳƴǘ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ¢ǊǳǎǘΩǎ {ǳōƧŜŎǘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǇƛƭƻǘƛƴƎ 
an intensive teacher development programme after half term that should be ready to run wider 
next academic year. 

 
We would like to wish you a positive, safe and restful half term. 
 
Best wishes  
 
Mr P Avery & Mr G Green 
Acting Co-Headteachers  
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ENRICHING LIVES 

http://www.costelloschool.co.uk/


Diary dates and messages 

28 May ς 1 June - Half-Term 

Please note change of date for June Inset Day - 

INSET DAY now 14 June (not 22 June) 

28 June - Prom 

2 July ς Sports day 

5 July ς Cabaret 2018 (see poster in this newsletter) 

6 July ς Year 6 Induction day 

 

 

New INSET day - Thursday 14 June  (was Friday 22 June))) 

Please be aware that Thursday 14 June is also District 
Athletics @ Down Grange.  9.00am -4.00pm 

We will still be taking teams from Years 7, 8 and 9/10 
combined. 

If you are a good athlete who normally competes, 
then please keep the day free!!   We may need you. 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ мл ȅŜŀǊǎΧΦǿŜ ǿƻǳƭd like to keep it up! 

We would ideally also like some helpers to run the event too. 
 

 

TRIP SPACES 
Still one space available on the New York trip February half term 2019 

More information on website http://www.costelloschool.co.uk/news/trips-visits 

Or letters available in reception 

 

RECYCLING OUTGROWN UNIFORM  

If you have any uniform your child has outgrown or they no longer need, could 

it be donated to the school please? Any donations would be gratefully 

received.  Many thanks. 

 

Follow the link to find current news items and 
information that may be of interest. 

http://www.parentvoice.info/en/News_Home 

http://www.costelloschool.co.uk/news/trips-visits
http://www.parentvoice.info/en/News_Home


Costello Together News Round Up  

Sports News 
 

County Athletics Success 

Costello's athletes enjoyed a lot of success at the Hampshire 'Club' County Championships 

held at Mountbatten Sports Centre, Portsmouth. Representing Basingstoke and Mid Hants 

Athletics club, they competed against the best athletes in Hampshire across two days of 

competition. The age categories are Under 13, Under 15 and Under 17 so some competitors 

are competing against students from the school year above themselves, which makes life 

difficult. As always the standard of competition is extremely high and just competing at that 

level is an achievement in itself, however many of the athletes performed well and should be 

pleased with their performances. 

The following all took part in various events and age groups: Wesley N'Dabian, Jessie Hill, Robyn Hill, Heidi 

Wallenberg, James Ruth, Cameron Coveney, Will Jones, Izzy Pinder, Catherine Edwards, Sienna Richardson.  In 

addition to competing, highlights from the meeting include: Will Jones (4th in Under 17 discus), Cameron Coveney 

(4th in Under 17 1500m Steeplechase), Catherine Edwards (2nd in Under 17 200m and 1st in the 300m), Sienna 

Richardson (2nd in Under 15 800m) and Izzy Pinder (2nd in Under 15 200m, 2nd in the HJ and 1st in 300m).  Ex-

student Mair Edwards also had a good meeting and won both the 100m and 200m in the Under 20's event. 

Congratulations to all who took part and particularly well done to the medallists.  The next major event is the County 

Schools event at Portsmouth on Saturday 9 June. 

Archery Success for Jacob Caine 
 
Representing GB, Jacob 
competed in the Gold Medal 
match in the European Youth 
Cup in Roveretto, Italy. 
The competition had many of 
the best young Archers in 
Europe which was a great 
learning experience for the 

GB team. The morning conditions were very good with a light 
breeze and stunning scenery, with the competition group 
positioned with a beautiful view of the Alps in the background.  The boys fought a very close match, regaining lost 
points halfway through to level with the Danish Team. A final excellent set of arrows from the Danes secured them 
the Gold with a final score of 228 vs 224. However, the GB Team brought the Silver medals home which was a 
fantastic achievement. 
 
The Netball Tour 

On 4 May, we went to Windmill Hill PGL for the netball tour.  It was lots of fun and we participated in many energetic 

competitive matches.  We showed excellent sportsmanship so much that ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŀǎ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ.Ŝǎǘ 

{ǇƻǊǘǎƳŀƴǎƘƛǇ !ǿŀǊŘΩΣ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¦ƳǇƛǊŜǎΦ Lƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ƻǳǊ ƳŀǘŎƘŜǎΣ ǿŜ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǘƻƻƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

PGL activities they offered such as; The Giant Swing, Trapeze, Abseiling, Climbing, Rifle Shooting, Archery and many 

more.  Personally, we began the adventure only knowing each other, but ended with great friendships with the 13 

other girls (AND GIRAFFE), not forgetting our amazing teachers ς who treated us immensely with sweeties all 

through the day! We enjoyed ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛǇ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ- hopefully! 

By Sophie Heather and Freya Barter 

 



We really enjoyed the netball tour because you get to play lots of different teams that you have never played before. 

You can also do loads of other activities at PGL, like giant swing and team building. The best part is all the food the 

teachers give you throughout the day, and the teachers are very supportive of you and encourage you to do the best 

you can! 

By Jess, Jobbers, Ferny, Char and Libs 

The weekend away was incredible! We took 15 girls from Year 8-

10 to PGL Windmill Hill to play competitive Netball organised by 

9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ bŜǘōŀƭƭΦ ²Ŝ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ŀ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŦƻǊ 

ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƳŜƭǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛǾŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ 

our girls. Every single game, every single student, every single 

opposition was played with 110% effort. The girls were fantastic 

ambassadors for Costello, not only recognised by ourselves, but 

also winning the Umpires Sportsmanship Award out of 25 other 

teams. We had some brilliant results with the Year 9/10 team 

playing up into the Year 11 league and finishing 6th and the 

undefeated Year 8 team winning all their games on the first day 

and finishing in medal position 3rd on the second day. 

Thank you to all the girls and Miss Lewis for a brilliant, fun packed, sporty weekend!  

 
Superleague Netball Trip 

On Friday 18 May, we took 15 girls from Year 7-10 to watch Superleague Netball at 

Surrey Sports Park. The match was home team Surrey Storm vs Wasps. Surrey Storm 

ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǎŜŀǎƻƴǎΣ ȅŜǘ ²ŀǎǇǎ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƭƻǎǘ ŀ ƳŀǘŎƘ ȅŜǘΗ ¢ƘŜ ƎŀƳŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ 

annual commemorative match and we started off the evening with 2 minutes of 

clapping to show our respects.  

We had brilliant seats, right behind the 

Wasps Team and behind England 

Commonwealth Gold Medalists Natalie 

Haythornthwaite and Jade Clarke.  The 

final score ended with another win for 

Wasps and Surrey Storm far behind. 

Thank you to the staff and girls for another brilliant netball trip! 

  



The Art GCSE Exams 

 

 

 

Foodbank Donations   

 

Thank you so much for the donations it 
is very much appreciated. 

  

 

  


